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BANGOR UNIVERSITY 
 

HEALTH AND SAFETY COMMITTEE 
 
Meeting: 
 

21st May 2014 

Present: 
 

Dr D Assinder, Miss S Barnes, Mr R Dart, Mr H Ellis, Mr D Fordham, Mr A Jones, Mr 
W Jones, Dr J Latchford, Mrs L Meadows, Ms C Monks, Dr L Murphy, Mr D Owen, Ms 
E Riches, Mr D Roberts, 
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ii. Radiation Management Documents:  A Radiation Open Source Stock Permit Mapping and a 
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439. 

 

DIVING POLICY 

The revised Diving at Work Policy Standard, an update of the existing OHSU P11, Policy Note 
on Diving at Work was presented to the Committee.  It was agreed that the revised “Diving at 
Work Policy Standard” be approved, subject to minor amendments. 
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ANNUAL HEALTH AND SAFETY REPORTS (2013) 

A summary of the 2013 Annual Health and Safety Report was given.  The following key points 
were noted:   

i. Accidents and Incidents:  61accidents involving injury were reported; 40 by staff and 
21 by students.  This is lower than the 76 reported in 2012.  The main cause of accidents 
remains handling and slips, trips and falls.   

ii. Sickness Absence:  4.3 sickness absence days per FTE member of staff was recorded 
in 2013.   Musculoskeletal and Psychological causations remain the two main causes of 
long term and medically certified absences at the University.  

iii. Health Surveillance:  Over a 180 staff (manual workers, research chemists and 
technical staff, shift workers, food handlers, contracted drivers, grounds workers and 
Biocomposites trials staff) received annual health surveillance to support their health and 
confirm their work is not causing harm.  

iv. Fire Alarm Activations:  Activations decreased significantly to 129, with activation 
rates split fairly evenly across the two estates; Academic and Admin Buildings (59) and 
Halls of Residences (70).  

v. Fires:    There was one residential cooking incident, which due to the reporting criteria 
is defined as a minor fire.   

vi. Enforcement Action:  No enforcement action was taken against the University in 2012. 

vii. Civil Claims (H&S Related):  There were no new Civil or Public Liability Claims 
made in 2013. 

viii. Staff Training:  583 staff attended training courses provided by/through Health and 
Safety Services in 2013.  In addition, the Estates Department provided a number of 
training courses to 180 Contractors to ensure good working practices are implemented 
whilst working at the University; Human Resources also provided numerous briefings 
and sessions to support staff well-being. 

ix. NWWHSG:  The Group held its bi-annual Health and Safety Conference ‘Changing for 
the Better’ in September to which over a 100 representatives from local and national 
employers attended.     

x. Bike Storage / Bike Loans:  As a result of the successful 2012 TAITH grant 
application the University was able to increase total bike storage facilities by >40%  and 
purchase a number of ladies and gentlemen’s hybrid bikes  for free loan.  As a result the 
number of staff bike loans nearly doubled in 2013.  

xi. Travel the World:  From 1st March 2013 staff and students were encouraged to 
participate in the Travel the World Challenge and record their walking, swimming or 
cycling activity.  The promotion lasted 90 days and saw 400 staff and 192 students 
participating.  Overall staff completed 67,000 miles (2.69 times around the world).   

xii. Supporting You:  The campaign was aimed at reminding staff of the service, support 
and information provided by Health and Safety Services and to ask staff through the 
completion of a survey for ideas for future health and well-being promotions. 

xiii. No Smoking Day:  Held on the 13th March in-line with the National No Smoking Day.  

This involved a poster campaign using the National theme of ‘Swap Fags for Swags’ 

aimed at seeing how much money could be saved by giving up. 
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xiv. Tŷ Gobaith:  In December, the Registrar presented a cheque for £12,897 to Tŷ 

Gobaith.  The money was raised from numerous events including a ‘Zip-Wire’ challenge 

organised by the School of Chemistry, a fundraising meal organised by ‘Lead Wales’ for  

local businesses, ascents of both Kilimanjaro and Mount Snowdon plus the proceeds 

from the University’s staff lottery that exists solely to raise funds for Tŷ Gobaith. 

441. ANY OTHER BUSINESS 

i. From 5th July Maes Glas will be known as Canolfan Brailsford  

ii. Concern was expressed regarding security arrangements across the University following 
a break-in at the School of Electronic Engineering. 

 


